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GUIDELINES FOR THE KEEPING OF COCKERELS 

 
In response to the increasing number of incidents of noise from cockerels being reported to District 
Councils the Poultry Club has produced these guidelines on the keeping of cockerels, which it hopes, 
will be of value to poultry keepers; Environmental Health Officers, District Councillors, and interested 
members of the public. 
 
Although the majority of neighbours may be happy with the level of noise from cockerels it only 
takes a complaint from one neighbour for an investigation by the Environmental Health Department 
to be undertaken. 
 
The following measures can be taken to reduce the nuisance of cockerels crowing: 
 

1. If you are not going to breed from your birds you do not need to keep a cockerel. 
 

2. During the breeding season the number of cockerels can get out of hand.  Be realistic and 
only keep the cockerels you require as replacement stock. 

 
3. Think carefully about the positioning of the poultry houses.  Do not place them near to 

neighbours if at all possible. 
 

4. Provide the birds with a house where the light entering it has been eliminated as far as 
possible.  Always remember that the birds will require ventilation in their housing. 

 
5. Lock your birds up at night and let them out after 8.00am in the morning, if possible, to 

reduce the risk of noise from cockerels crowing early in the morning. 
 

6. If possible try to explain your hobby to your neighbours and invite them round to see the 
birds.  A gift of a dozen eggs always goes down well! 

 
7. If a complaint is made try to co-operate with the Environmental Health Officer, show 

him/her what measures you are taking to reduce the noise from the cockerels. 
 
8. Invite your District Councillor to visit your poultry unit, explain what you do and ask them to 

press your case with the District Council. 
 
9. Lastly, keep your cool, listen to what is being said and try to co-operate with the District 

Council officials. 
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